AGM March 2022
Mooring Report for year 2021
As of the time of writing this report we are waiting to have 4 moorings inspected for the 2022 season.  These are for 2 current owners, one new owner plus the club mooring.
In 2021, we only had two moorings in use, one for a member and one as the club mooring.  The third mooring was left in a winterised state – ie all chains lying on the seabed with pickup lines and buoys attached.  At the end of the season both of the above moorings in use were winterised again in preparation for the next inspection at the end of March 22.

Winterising the moorings has an enormous effect in reducing the wear on the chains, and obviously prolonging their life.

Take up of club moorings continue to be low for the reasons previously mentioned – ie lack of tender storage and lack of parking.  An additional problem is that potential mooring holders tend to approach me in Feb/March asking for a mooring.  This is far too late as inspections will either have been completed or well under way.  I basically need to know of interest and a commitment to take a mooring in November/Early December in order to get the inspection booked and all necessary equipment (Chains, ropes and buoys) ordered to have them fitted during the inspection – which the potential mooring holder has to commit to and pay for in advance.  There were further problems at the end of 2021 because of the inability to purchase chain.  The effect of the container ship, ‘Evergiven’. which got ‘jammed’ in the Suez Canal, plus delays due to Covid, considerably lengthened delivery times of chains from abroad, as well as causing a significant increase in costs.

At present we (the club) make a charge on each mooring holder of £50 per season for making use of the large sea-bed chain, which the club installed in 2001, and for the club administrating the mooring inspections and maintaining a register of the mooring details.  We are not planning to change this fee.
Despite the above issue in respect of tender storage and car parking, we have had 3 new enquiries for moorings.  One, a club member who will take up the mooring, one from someone who is looking for a mooring later this year or early next, and one very recently who is too late for anything to be organised in time for the 2022 season.
We will continue to assist any club member who wants to use our moorings, and also to look very carefully each year at the financial viability of the club mooring.
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